Meetings with community members of Port Orford, Oregon 

Dr. Lisa Wooninck (policy coordinator) of the West Coast Regional Office was invited by Port Orford community members to present facts and information on the Sanctuary Nomination Process and the National Marine Sanctuary Program (NMSP) in general.  On May 27 - 28 she met with individuals and groups representing local businesses, landowners, ports, cities, schools, watersheds, and the Redfish Rocks Marine Reserve Community Team to answer any questions about national marine sanctuaries. On May 28, a public meeting was held at the Port Orford library so that Dr. Wooninck could provide answers to questions regarding the NMSP and nomination process to the general public.  
Some members of the community have a deep mistrust of federal programs for resource management combined with a misunderstanding that national marine sanctuaries equate marine reserves and the NMSP would prohibit all fishing or impose fishing regulations on the commercial and recreational fishermen. These members are very vocally against a national marine sanctuary nomination. Others within the community are curious about national marine sanctuaries and want to explore what it would mean to nominate an area off their coast to safeguard the marine ecosystem that provides economic returns in the form of fishing and tourism. Another segment of the community is for nominating an area to protect the biodiversity and habitats off their coast that commercial fisheries and tourism depend upon and envision a national marine sanctuary as providing a platform for local input (through a Sanctuary Advisory Council) to other processes, and jump starting a diverse economy based on commercial fishing, tourism, education and science.  Direct any questions to Lisa Wooninck at lisa.wooninck@noaa.gov.     

